
California Public Utilities Commission Decision 15-07-001 (D.15-07-001), dated July 3, 2015, 
requires Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E), Southern California Edison Company 
(SCE), and San Diego Gas & Electric Company (SDG&E), collectively Utilities or IOUs), to 
(a) conduct certain “pilot” programs and studies of residential Time-of-Use (TOU) electric rate 
designs (TOU Pilots and Studies) beginning the summer of 2016, and (b) file applications no 
later than January 1, 2018 proposing default TOU rates for residential electric customers.  To 
support the TOU Pilots and Studies, the Utilities must initiate a process to form a working group 
(TOU Working Group) to address issues regarding the TOU rate design and study as detailed 
in D.15-07-001.  
 
The TOU Working Group is required to select one of the Utilities to hire one or more qualified 
independent consultants (TOU Consultant(s) or Consultants) to assist with the design and 
implementation of the TOU Pilots and Studies.  On behalf of the TOU Working Group (The 
California Investor Owned Utilities (“IOUs” individually, Southern California Edison (SCE), 
Pacific Gas and Electric (“PG&E”), San Diego Gas and Electric (“SDG&E”)) the Energy 
Division (ED) of the CPUC and other interested parties), request for proposals (“RFP”) are being 
sought to provide consultative support on the design of the TOU Pilots and Studies.  While the 
TOU Pilots and Studies will be directed and overseen jointly by members of the TOU Working 
Group including stakeholders, IOUs, and the Energy Division staff, SCE will be the contract 
administrator.  
 

The RFP is posted on the "Proposal Evaluation and Proposal Management Application 
(“PEPMA”) website at: 

https://www.pepma-ca.com/  
 
Interested parties must register on the PEPMA website in order to access the RFP.  Interested 
parties that have not already pre-registered on the PEPMA website should complete the 
registration process and then contact Jeffrey Rodriguez (Jeffrey.Rodriguez@sce.com) in order to 
have access granted to all RFP documents. 
 

 


